CITY OF ELSBERRY

EMERGENCY SERVICES COMMITTEE

DECEMBER 18, 2018
ELSBERRY CITY HALL

Members of the Emergency Services Committee met on the evening of the above date at Elsberry City Hall at 5:00 pm.  Present were Alderman Hartley, Alderman Davis, Alderman Rockwell, Police Chief Jeffries and City Clerk Sue Hogarth.  
Mayor Wilch was unable to attend. 
Alderman Hartley called the meeting to order, took roll call and deemed a quorum present. 

Review Emergency Services Proposed Budget for 2019
The 2019 budget report for Emergency Services was presented to the members of the Emergency Services Committee.  The fines (traffic and non-traffic violations) from 2018 were budgeted at $85,000 since we collected $84,000 in 2017 but we only collected $44,200 in 2018 so I budgeted $75,000 for 2019 after reviewing with Tammy.  Chief Jeffries thought that would be a good goal now that we have cleaned out the police department and he hopes to make increases for 2019 with performance and productivity.  
We cut down on the budget transfer from General Revenue to Emergency Services from $160,000 to $150,000 since the dispatch and rent moved to General Revenue.  I increased the donations for fundraisers slightly from last year.  Payroll reflects the increases in pay for the officers and the insurance reflects the increases for the renewals that were approved in the November & December board meeting.  There was an increase in the Equipment and Repair line item to allow for bodycams which should be more than actually needed per Chief Jeffries. 
Chief Jeffries requested a new line item for uniforms which was budgeted at $500.00.  
It was suggested that this be used for full-time police officers only by the committee due to the high part-time turnover.    
It was noted that there was a mistake in the budgeted amount for Insurance because the workers compensation insurance was not included.  City Clerk Sue Hogarth will adjust the dollars allocated for the Insurance budget line item by moving dollars from the Equipment & Repair line item.  

A motion was made by Alderman Rockwell to recommend the approval of the 2019 budget for Emergency Services with the changes from Equipment & Repair to Insurance so it will remain balanced, seconded by Alderman Davis.

AYES – Alderman Hartley, Alderman Rockwell, Alderman Davis

NAYS – 0
Motion Carried

Some of the fundraising activities for the police department cover the costs of their computers and software programs.   Now that the 911 dispatch fees have moved to the General Revenue budget for 2019, Chief Jeffries will check into pricing for computer laptops for the police officers to help cut down on the 911 dispatch calls.  Chief Jeffries would like to get tazers and bodycams as well which both cost around $1,000 which he hopes to supplement with fundraising from his trivia night in March 2019. 
There was some discussion about instituting trash pick-up as part of community service hours to work off fines.  

A motion was made to adjourn the Emergency Services Committee meeting by Alderman Davis, seconded by Alderman Hartley.


AYES – All in Favor

NAYS – 0

Motion Carried

Meeting adjourned at 5:35PM

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hogarth

City Clerk

City of Elsberry  
